Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group
at Ruan Reading Rooms, 7 pm on 13th June 2013

1. Present



Parish / Other
Steering Group Member?
John Adams

JA
Ruan Lanihorne


Y

Emma Ball


EB
Cornwall Council

Brian Chenoweth

BC
St Just


Alternate for Christine Williams

Keith Fisher

KF
St Just

Ralph German

RG
Gerrans 






David Giles

DG
Ruan Lanihorne


Y

Fred Greenslade

FG
Gerrans



Y

David Hall


DHa
Ruan Lanihorne


Y

Colin Hastings

CH
Gerrans



Y

David Hubbard

DHu
St Just




Y

Paul Mace


PM
Gerrans



Y

Brian Perman

BP
Veryan




Y

Geoff Pring

GP
Ruan Lanihorne


Y

Jon Smith


JS
Veryan




Y

Graham Webb

GW
Veryan




Y

Brian Willis

BW
St Just




Y

David Wilcox

DW
Philleigh



Y

Rob Clifford-Wing
RCW
Philleigh



Y

Apologies: Christine Williams, David Spreadborough, Julian German
2. Election of Chair and Vice-Chair

The SG agreed that JA should take the Chair until the Chair and Vice-Chair were elected. 

CH and JS had submitted written applications for the post of Chair. They made presentations and answered questions for an hour. They were then asked to leave the room. After discussion, it was decided to offer Jon Smith the Chair and Colin Hastings the Vice-Chair. They accepted and Jon Smith took the Chair.
3. Approval of Minutes
CHu proposed and FG seconded acceptance of the minutes as a correct record. This was approved unanimously. There were no matters arising.
4. Terms of Reference
JA explained that the Terms of Reference had already been adopted but that the new Chair’s signature was required.

5. Discussion / Actions
There being only a limited time available for the rest of the meeting, JS abandoned the formal agenda and invited suggestions for actions that needed to be undertaken urgently.

· Finances – PM and CH explained that applications for the £7k government grant are being submitted apace. It was obvious that we need to get our submission in asap. EB had drafted an application on our behalf, identifying the ‘missing information’ that needs to be developed and approved by the SG. JS, CH and PM will meet on Monday 17th June to discuss this matter and produce a recommendation for the next meeting.

· Planning Background – JS noted that our SG is fortunate to contain several people with planning-relevant background (DHu, GW, GP). He suggested that they meet and discuss the NDP, with the intention of sharing their expertise with the SG at a later date. 

DG cautioned that the Roseland NDP must not become totally focused on Planning matters. It should be much wider than that. He was concerned that the SG was putting the cart before the horse. JS reassured him that the scope of the NDP will be set by the input from the community. CH quoted from the Terms of Reference: ‘an opportunity to shape future development in the area whilst safeguarding and enhancing what is valued’ and felt that this coverage was much wider than the normal planning matters. 

· AOB - None  

6. Next Meeting
Wednesday 19th June at Veryan Sports and Social Club (7 pm).
